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continue providing water utility billing services for the City’s approximate 
130,000 accounts.  Badger Meter Inc.’s software platform is now 16 years old, 
and the platform has reached the end of its useful life and the City has a need 
to upgrade to the next generation software platform and data management 
system at a cost of approximately $235,000 per year for 130,000 accounts.  
Badger is the only entity that can provide such services and software that is 
compatible with the hardware installed by the City.  As the City’s water utility 
accounts increase annually, the annual compensation will also increase in direct 
proportion to the increase in utility accounts. 

3. When the Fresno City Council awarded a $22.2 million contract to Badger Meter 
Inc. on January 1, 2010, the City effectively standardized on Badger Meter 
Inc.’s AMI products and services for the foreseeable future.  While it is possible 
to migrate to an alternate AMI vendor for data collection and data management 
services, such a decision would also require the City to change meters, 
transmitters, and gateways, and the estimated cost for equipment and materials 
only would be approximately $30 million.  The total cost to purchase and install 
Badger Meter Inc.’s AMI system in 2010 was approximately $76.8 million, with 
$22.2 million expended for meters, transmitters, gateways and software, and 
$54.6 million expended for installation.  Of the $76.8 million total expenditure, 
$71.8 million was debt financed, and the City is continuing to pay annual debt 
service payments for the initial Badger Meter Inc. AMI system equipment and 
installation. 

4. Based on the findings above, the Department of Public Utilities believes it is 
appropriate and warranted for the City to make a uniquely qualified finding for 
Badger Meter, Inc., and authorize purchase of the next generation water meter 
reading and data management software services and platform. 

If you have any additional questions, or require additional information and data, please do 
not hesitate to contact me at 559-621-8610. 


